
 

 

24 March 2020  
 
 
 
To: ASX Company Announcements Platform 
 
BRISBANE BRONCOS LIMITED 
SUSPENSION OF NATIONAL RUGBY LEAGUE (NRL) COMPETITION 
 
The Board of Brisbane Broncos Limited (BBL) advise that the NRL competition has been 
suspended indefinitely.  In making this decision, the NRL have considered the rapidly changing 
nature of the coronavirus pandemic and the potential impact on the health and safety of the 
players.  They have acted on the medical advice of pandemic and biosecurity experts. 
 
The NRL have advised that they are reviewing all options and will make further 
announcements in due course.  
 
BBL will notify the market when information becomes available that will provide further clarity 
regarding this matter. 

 
This announcement has been approved by the Board of Brisbane Broncos Limited. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Louise Lanigan 
Company Secretary 
Brisbane Broncos Limited  


